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The House Party at Bournemouth was a great        

success. This photograph was taken in front of the   

Baden Powell statue in Poole Harbour. 
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CHAIRMAN’S REPORT                                                            

 

I imagine that many Trefoil members have       

memories of the Coronation of Queen Elizabeth 11 

in 1953 – sitting in a crowded room watching a 

small black and white television and flags hanging  

outside public buildings. (Apologies to our younger  

members who must be fed up with hearing about 

black and white  television!) I was at school in Norwich and still have the 

book given to all Norwich schoolchildren to commemorate the event – I 

wonder whether and Education  Authorities have done that this time?  I 

also have a tin which probably contained toffee, but it is too rusty to read 

the writing now. So the recent Coronation of King Charles 111 was  always 

going to be  compared to that of our late Queen. Television coverage was 

greatly improved of course and in  colour, the weather was slightly better 

so the people lining the Mall didn’t get so wet and Coronation Chicken was 

replaced by Coronation Quiche. But we certainly celebrated – and the     

celebrations went on longer.                                                                                                            

I really feel that I did justice to the occasion: -                                                       

I decorated the front of the  house with bunting.                                                   

I put regally dressed teddy bears in the front windows.                                       

I cooked and ate Coronation Quiche.                                                                       

I watched every second of the Procession, Coronation and 

Balcony  appearances.                                                                                                             

I joined local residents for a Sunday lunch party.                                                    

I helped run a Tombola and a Plant stall at the party. I drank the loyal toast. 

I went to the Big Help Out event at the Forum in Norwich, encouraging   

others to get involved in Trefoil and Girlguiding.                                            

AND I (like many others) greatly admired Penny Mordaunt, for her beautiful 

costume, her strength in holding that heavy sword for so long and for her 

sense of occasion.                                                                                                   

Congratulations to King Charles and Queen Camilla!            Frances Hardy                                                  
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100th Birthday Celebrations at Sheringham Trefoil Guild 

Memories of Wilhelmina Payne’s long life in the Guide Movement. 

Wilhelmina was born on 12th March 1923 in Hilversum, Holland. Her     

earliest experience with the Guiding movement came through her mother, 

one of the first Brown Owls  in the Dutch Brownies in the 1920’s. She     

became a Brownie in 1930, first as a fairy, then as a gnome. Meeting were 

held in homes and games in the garden. Sometimes they held bazaars and 

Wilhelmina recalls grinding peanuts for peanut butter to sell.                                 

From Brownies she went 

into Guides, in the       

cornflower patrol. A    

highlight was in 1937 

when the   International         

Jamboree was held in the 

Netherlands. During the 

war Wilhelmina contin-

ued her education going 

to teacher training       

college and becoming a Guider. At the end of the war the town of          

Hilversum was visited by Lady Baden-Powell, she complimented them on 

the biscuits they had made. 

In 1947 Wilhelmina married with Brownies and Guides attending before 

she emigrated to UK with her husband, a British  Citizen.  They moved to 

Uxbridge raising their two daughters and Wilhelmina became Brown Owl 

of 1st Uxbridge pack. She was known as “Mowi” . Subsequently she       

became involved with the Guide Company and camps were held on      

Hayling Island, Bournemouth, Jersey and Netherlands. 

Moving to West Runton in 1980 Wilhelmina joined the Sheringham Trefoil 

Guild she has enjoyed the many events and even now that it’s more      

difficult to get about. The stimulation of the monthly meetings continue to 

provide her valuable social contact.                                           Angela Ayers 
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Wear RED Challenges 

Norfolk Trefoil Guild had two events to  celebrate 80 years of 

the Trefoil Guild on 80th day of 2023. 

Both events took on the 80th day of the 80th year 

Sponsored Walk at Redwings Horse Sanctuary. 

Breckland Walkers arranged a 

Red themed Sponsored Walk and 

invited the other Norfolk Guilds to 

join them, to walk 80 kilometres 

and raise some  money for Red-

wings Horse Sanctuary. About 40 

members came and walked. They 

achieved the target and exceeded 

it! They raised more than £791!!! 

The weather was fair and the sun gave 

us a bit of encouragement. There were 

two circuits the short one on level 

ground suitable for wheelchairs and  

assisted walkers 

to see some of 

the horses. The longer circuit round the park 

area and lakes gave good views of the    

horses and donkeys and the wildlife areas. 

Coffee and cakes were available to purchase 

after the walk . Every walker stuck oak leaves 

on the tree. Each leaf represented a          

kilometer 

walked. 

The tree 

was soon covered with more than 

80 leaves meaning that they had 

achieved their goal and a              

certificate.          Alison Harris. 
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Norfolk Trefoil Guilds 80th Anniversary Singing Day at Toftwood.                    

Tuesday 21st March 2023.                                                                                   

The day opened with a reminder of why we all enjoy the traditional Guiding 

Campfire.                                                                                                                 

The log stands for humility, 

    The warmth of the fire stands for friendship, 

          The light of the fire stands for learning, 

       The burning of the fire stands for purity, 

                   Let us remember this as we join in singing, fun and fellowship. 

The first session, led by Christine Baker, included many traditional Guiding 

favourites, which brought back many happy Guiding memories, personally, 

singing Dona Nobis with my Leeds County Singing Circle, many years ago. 

The second session led by Ann Dye and Ann Russell and 

others, included more traditional songs, many loved by 

current Rainbows, Brownies, Guides and Rangers. Action 

songs to test our suppleness, Chinese fan; Head, Shoulders, 

Knees and Toes and Ann Dye’s Goldfish “song” certainly 

had  everyone entertained.                                                    

The final session had a variety of leaders from different 

Guilds who had requested their favourite songs. Gill Stevenson ably         

introduced many people to the fun of  Ah wuni cuni cha with all its actions, 

and finally the   quieter end of campfire songs, Softly falls the light of day, 

Go Well and  Safely and Daylight Taps.                                                                                       

80 songs for 80 Years. A great achievement. Thank you to everyone who 

organised such a fun day.                                                    Gillian Mary Ellis 

 

Please send all future       

articles and pictures to this 

email  address. 
trefoil.fanfare@gmail.com 
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NORFOLK TREFOIL GUILD HOUSEPARTY 2023 

On a bright Monday morning in March, 33 Trefoil 

Guild members from 11 different Guilds boarded 

our Avanti coach for a trip to sunny Bournemouth. 

We had time for a break in Winchester on the way, 

and on arrival many walked down to the seafront 

and the pier to enjoy the evening sunshine as we 

were warned this may well be the only time the sun would shine the rest of 

our holiday! 

We all agreed staying at the Marsham Court Hotel was very comfortable, 

and excellent food and waitress service made for a stress-free week. We 

had our own group room for evening use so were able to enjoy games,   

quizzes, singing and a talk together. 

Tuesday saw us in Salisbury, where we had a 

fascinating guided tour of the Cathedral and 

time to view the Magna Carta, then time to 

explore the city and sample the bakeries. 

‘Summer is somewhere else’ was a sign we agreed with! 

On Wednesday morning those 

who had boasted of the lovely  

sea view from their room found 

they had no view at all as the 

cloud was so 

low! We set off 

for Poole  Harbour none the less, and enjoyed a breezy 

trip around the harbour, including a complete circuit of 

Brownsea Island. Back on dry land a group photo around 

BP’s statue  (see front page) seemed very fitting before 

many moved into the shelter of the local shoe shop to 

check out the sales. They did good business that day!  

The font in  

Salisbury cathedral 

Brownsea Castle 

B. P. statue in Poole 
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The  afternoon was 

spent visiting the lovely 

Compton Acres gardens, 

where the camelias 

were in full bloom.     

We finished the day with 

drive along  Sandbanks 

to view the most expensive properties (we didn’t think much of them) then 

across on the Chain Ferry to drive along Studland and back home with 

views of Corfe Castle and Wareham where our coach driver gave an expert 

display of reversing to get out of a    

narrow road. 

Thursday morning was free, so the       

intrepid risked a very blowy walk along 

the coast to Boscombe Pier and back. 

Many explored the beautiful Russell Cotes Art Gallery and Museum         

opposite the hotel. Then it was time to set off for 

a drive through the New Forest and a look 

around Lyndhurst (more coffee shops!) before 

visiting Foxlease for tea and cake.                           

A look a round the house and grounds was a trip 

down memory lane for many, and it was good to 

see the house looking well cared for and used. 

Friday morning dawned very wet and windy 

again, we were glad to be in good hands as we 

drove through driving rain on the motorways. 

Avanti coaches, with driver Heidi and guide Ed, 

made the trip very comfortable and enjoyable. 

Our thanks to the attentive hotel staff too, and 

most of all to Gillian for organising  such a       

brilliant week.                               Marion Morgan.         

The font  showing the reflection of the window. 

Corfe Castle 

Compton Acres  
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Anglia Trefoil Guild Annual Review  

This year Anglia Trefoil Guild held their      

Annual  Review at St Ives, it was  hosted by 

North West Cambridgeshire.  

Trefoil Guilders gathered together from all 

counties of the region. Norfolk hired a coach 

and some  members travelled together, while others from the north  and 

south of the county arrived independently,        

totalling  

about 35. 

After a quick 

coffee every-

one went 

about their 

activities.  

Some members had booked on a cruise on the 

Ouse! The main hall was full of people trying out different crafts and      

making cute geckos and dragonflies, guiding lights and decoupage cards. 

A group learnt about Heraldry while 

another group did tenpin bowling and 

boccia. 

Others went to explore the town and 

environment. Near the church there 

was an island that was a  nature    

reserve and home to the local scout 

group. The walkway was raised to 

allow for flooding , which happened 

regularly. 



9  

The museum and the chapel on the bridge 

were open. The chapel, in the middle of the 

bridge  was really tiny with a twisted      

staircase down to the lower level and a   

balcony on the side of the bridge. 

Lunch was a picnic or the choice of           

tearooms or a pub in St. Ives. 

The afternoon started with the     

official business followed by a talk 

by Ann Mitchell. She told us about 

the heraldry and history of the     

Anglia Standard and the ups and 

downs of its life. The Standard is 

displayed whenever the Anglia 

Chief Commissioner is on duty. 

Above:- Evelyn Walker (Anglia 

Chair), the Anglian Standard, 

Mayor of St Ives, Vivienne Smith 

( Anglia President) and Janet 

Reid (Chair Cambs West).            

Thanks were given, taps were 

sung Then a final cuppa and    

farewell was said to old 

friends and new ones .       

Everyone headed home. Just 

a quick photo opportunity at 

Thickthorn on the way back. 

Alison Harris. 
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South  Norfolk Trefoil Guild. 

2023 started  as a year of celebrations for the South Norfolk Trefoil Guild. 

We celebrated our 25th Anniversary in March in the Community Room of 

the Salvation Army with a day of activities. We were delighted to be joined 

by two Trefoil members from Thetford, Girlguiding District and Divisional 

Commissioners. We were also joined by Colonel and Mrs Cachelin as well 

as Major Joan Pye who led Guides Own in the afternoon. 

A cake was made and decorated by two members of the Guild and was cut 

by our founding member and first Chair, Jill Blagden, who was presented 

with a bouquet of flowers by our current Chair, Carol Peters. It was a very 

enjoyable day for which we must thank our retired Chair, Diana Walker, for 

organising. 

Members also celebrated the 

80th Day of the year as part 

of the National Celebration of 

the founding of the Trefoil 

Guild 80 years  ago. Members 

wore red for the day. We also 

joined in the County            

Celebrations by taking  part in 

a sponsored walk at Redwings 

and singing 80 campfire  

songs at Dereham. 

In April, the Guild entered the 

group craft display at the Diss Horticultural Show in Roydon Village Hall. 

The group was awarded the Rolfe Trophy as runners up. The well-deserved 

winners were Diss W.I. We also had a very interesting talk on the history of 

Diss Cinema from Basil Abbott.    

Two members attended the Anglia Region Annual Review at St. Ives and                                                         
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had a very enjoyable day doing crafts, ten pin bowling, campfire singing and 

meeting other Trefoil members from across the region. 

The end of April was a time of loss, as Jill Blagden died. The Guild sends 

John and family their deepest condolences. Jill’s loss to the Guild and Guid-

ing is great but nothing compared to the loss of a wife and mother. 

A member took part in the Big Help Out at the Forum, helping children 

make fans and pirate ships. 

In May, the Guild will be celebrating the Coronation of King Charles III, help-

ing the District’s Rainbows, Brownies, Guides and Rangers at the District’s 

Coronation Event. 

In June, the Guild will be holding their own 80 th Anniversary celebrations 

with camp fire songs and memories of Guiding at a member’s home in   

Roydon.                                                                                          Evelyn Henry. 

Hautbois Trefoil Guild.                                                                                         

For their April meeting, 

Hautbois Guild had a   

party to celebrate    

Daphne’s 90th        

birthday. 

Daphne is shown sitting 

in the armchair on the 

right of the   picture.  

As it was near to Easter 

we all made Easter 

bonnets and had a 

lovely tea, complete with cake, of course. 

We all look forward to two more similar parties this year, as Betty will also 

be 90 and June will be 95.                                                   Linda Marriage. 
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Norwich Trefoil Guild 
At our meeting in March we had a very 
interesting talk by Frank  Meeres, from 
the County Records Office, about the   
actions of the suffragettes in Norfolk. 
April we took up some of the challenges 
from the 80th Anniversary. We designed 
postcards, to be given to friends in a care 

home or similar. We found    
country names for the word 
‘Eighty’. We planted sunflower 
seeds, either for own garden or 
take to    transplant at Keswick. 
We tried tangrams of     differ-
ent styles. We each drew our 
family tree. Finally,  Simon and 
his ‘hearing dog’ taught us all to 
sign The Promise in British Sign 
Language. 
 On a sunny Thursday  morning 

in May an enthusiastic group of us went walking at High Ash Farm, a  wildlife 
and  conservation farm. We enjoyed the bluebells, the fresh air and good       
company. We moved on to The Oak Tree where more members joined us for 
lunch and a chat.                                                                                 Carol Smith. 

 

 Cakes                                                Books 

 Plants                                              Tombola 

 

 

Friday June 9th 2023 2-4pm 

Afternoon Tea  £5 per person 
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St Benet's Trefoil Guild                         
Our April meeting was held at Strikers, 
Ten Pin Bowling where we enjoyed a 
lovely afternoon. Our member Denise 
won the cup for this year.  

A few members joined in the            
Coronation Celebrations at the St  
Nicholas' Church Coronation Service 
where our Rangers paraded their very 
old flag. We hope to help them obtain 
a more up to date one. 

In May we are visiting Felbrigg Hall a 
National Trust property to hold a picnic 
and hopefully do a tree quiz as one of 
the 80 years celebration challenge.                 

        Sheila Ford. 

Awards, Presentations and Thank Yous.    

Ann Dye and Janet Selvey showed us what they had 

bought with their gifts when they   

finished their terms as  Chairman and 

Secretary. 

Frances presenting  Voyage Award to 

Annette  Preston from Costessey 

Guild and Nicola Roffey from Brooke 

Guild. Nicola’s award was delayed 

because of the Covid Pandemic. 



14  

Volunteers Day with Girlguiding Anglia 
As part of the Coronation celebrations, Bank       
Holiday Monday, 8th May, was dedicated as       
Volunteers Day. Anglia Girlguiding came together 
at the Forum in Norwich. 

All branches of    
Girlguiding were  
involved. Norfolk  
Trefoil Guild was  
included in this 
grand scale event.  

 There was a        
challenge for the 
more adven-
turous members 
which was to   
abseil down the 
front of the      
Forum. Four of 

our Trefoil Guild   members took part and          
succeeded in abseiling down the wall, two from    
Stalham and two from Hethersett. WELL DONE!                                                                               
We had a stand which included information about 
the Norfolk Trefoil Guild’s latest events and some 
activities to engage younger visitors. This included 
a litter picking game which was very popular and    
some craft activities , building rainbow rafts and 
making fans. 
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Lisa McGranachan and Ellie from  Hethersett Trefoil Guild. 
We survived the abseil!  It was a great day  – we 
were late additions for the abseil, and got the last 
two places, and it was such a good day.   
Neither of us had done this before, so it was       
certainly a       
challenge to us, 
and we raised 
£180 with our 
sponsorship for 
Guiding. 

  

  

Several volunteers came to help and in the usual        
Girlguiding way, everyone “mucked in” together with 
cheerful banter and enthusiasm.                                      
There were presentations 
which  included Voyage 
Award and a Queen’s Guide 
Award. The event drew in the 
Lord Mayor of Norwich, on 
the last event of his term, and 
the Sheriff of Norfolk,         

Caroline Jarrold, who were impressed by the quality 
and breadth of the  content of the stands.                                     
      Alison Harris. 
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Jill Riseborough 

In June 2006, Jill volunteered to run the 

Norfolk Trefoil shop. Little did she know 

that  she was going to continue to do it for 

seventeen years! 

Jill bought uniform from Trefoil            

Headquarters to sell on to Norfolk Trefoil 

members and she ordered  T shirts,      

jumpers and cardigans to be embroidered 

with the Norfolk name and logo. She lost 

count of the numbers of pens, notelets, 

stickers, mugs, writing paper, compliments 

slips, car stickers etc that she sold to Norfolk Trefoil members over the 

years.                                                                               

Jill was invariably seen at executive meetings and at Annual Reviews with 

her crates of stock and was very efficient at ordering and distributing     

everything anyone asked for. But recently Jill decided that she needed to 

pack away her stock and close her account book – and is now enjoying a 

well-deserved break from shopkeeping! 

Many thanks Jill for your many years of service to all Norfolk Trefoil      

members. Frances Hardy thanked Jill by presenting her with a  Dartington 

glass vase engraved with the Trefoil logo and some  flowers at a Hellesdon 

Guild tea party.                                                                        Frances Hardy. 

Breckland Walkers Trefoil Guild. 

Our latest walk was at Wymondham 

starting at the Lemon Tree Cafe . It 

was our Teashop Wander which      

includes our members who can no   

longer manage the longer walks.  Jane Eaton 
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Millefleur.                                                                                                                             
We have been busy as usual in the Millefleur garden this Spring. The daffo-
dils were beautiful as they always are and we had lots of primrose, violets , 
cyclamen and some wood anemones in flower . The comfrey , broom,  alka-
net, bluebells and cow parsley are now in full bloom and very colourful . We 
have put fresh wood chippings on the paths but suspect that the Sycamore 
seedlings will still grow through! 
We hope to see many guild members at our 
Afternoon Tea at Patteson Lodge on Friday 9th 
June 2-4 pm.                           Ann Russell 

 Hethersett Trefoil Guild 
The Coronation -  a right royal   evening 
At our May meeting, Hethersett Guild      
celebrated the Coronation. 
 We all arrived in our finest  red, white and 
blue attire, and we started the evening with 
a royal discussion. We all brought  two facts about the King to share, 
along with some stories and precious books some members had 
looked after for many years.   

 We had a craft session and made red, 
white and blue rosettes, and then we 
enjoyed a buffet fit for a King!  
As a Guild we all made our promise to 
the King, which was a lovely way to 
close the meeting. 
                                    Lisa McGrachan. 
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Costessey Trefoil Guild                                                                                        

2023 has started with our normal ‘indoors meetings’ with some varied,  

fascinating, topics: Norfolk Accident Rescue Service (NARS) started in 1970 

and provides additional support to the regular ambulance service in Norfolk 

by improving the level of care provided to patients when they need it most. 

It is funded purely by charity and is staffed by a voluntary team of doctors, 

critical care paramedics, paramedics, nurses and first aiders. 

St Martin’s Housing trust - many of us will have thought that St Martins is 

just a hostel for the night, which is how it started 50 years ago, but we were 

to learn that it is now far more, having adapted to the changing and       

complex needs of homeless people. As a measure of their success we 

learned that in 2016 Norwich had 34 people sleeping rough, but this has 

now reduced to just 7 and at any one time they are supporting around 200 

people in some way. By the end of the talk we had all learned a lot more 

about this local charity and had various misconceptions swept aside. 

Chris then took us back to 1983 and the 15th Scout World Jamboree in   

Canada. He was one of four leaders and 36 Scouts in Troop 23 representing 

Norfolk, Suffolk and Cambridgeshire and, for the first time, included two 

girls as they had recently been permitted to join the senior section in UK. 

There was a lot of discussion of other Jamborees, Trefoilers they had been 

involved with over the years. It was fascinating to hear about his trip and 

consider how things have changed in 40 years --and yet in some ways things 

remain very similar. 

In May, as part of the Big Help Out, Annette and Chris volunteered to help 

at the Forum. During this event Annette received her Bronze Voyage Award 

from Frances. Huge congratulations to Annette on this achievement. 

Now we are ‘out and about for the summer – and keeping fingers crossed 

for some good weather when we visit the sea, How Hill and go on a 

‘treasure hunt’. Also we have volunteered to run the Pulls Ferry cafe on   

Saturday 10th June --- and we would love to see some of our Trefoil friends 

come along.                                                                               Frances Scarff. 
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Massingham and District Trefoil 
Guild 
A very entertaining evening was 
had by all when, in March, our 
guest Anne, spoke about her life 
in amateur productions - drama 
and musicals - and shared lots of 
amusing anecdotes! 
In April, our Division Commis-
sioner gave an interesting and 

informative presentation on 
‘Guiding Today’, taking us 
through changes and             
explaining the current badge 
system. We were pleased to 
welcome members from North 
West Norfolk and King’s Lynn 
Guilds and to reminisce about 
‘Our Day’. 
At our most recent meeting, 
we held a joint celebration of 
the Coronation of King Charles 

111 and of Oak Apple Day: taking the opportunity to fit in another anniver-
sary challenge! We made bespoke regal or oak crowns and brooches.    
Catherine helped us to 
make badges or little     
mirrors using Division’s 
machine; there was a word 
puzzle on the three kings 
named Charles (yet to be 
completed!) and, of 
course, refreshments! We 
just had time to squeeze in 
pass-the-parcel (all prizes 
being red), leaving ’royal          
charades’ for another    
occasion!    Joan Woodard.  
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Thorpe Trefoil Guild.                                                                                               
We have enjoyed a      
variety of activities,      
celebrating 80 Years of 
trefoil, starting  in        
February with a lunch at 
"The Racecourse." March 
saw us  successfully   
completing a Virtual    
Escape Room, whilst in 
April we were stretching 
ourselves with seated  
yoga led by Julie Fancy.                                                                    

For our May meeting we 
attended a fascinating, 
illustrated talk, "Royal    
Coronation Celebrations 
in Norwich (1902-1953) 
by local author  Phyllida 
Scrivens. The Scouts    
involvement in the 1937 
Coronation was  mentioned, but to many Guiders, it was the 1902 
bonfire on Mousehold, with tar, paraffin and fireworks, that raised 
the nightmare of Risk  Assessment. The talk was organised by the  
Parish of Thorpe St Andrew and was followed by a celebratory drink 
and delicious cake.   

 I have been corresponding with Phyllida after the talk. The attached 
picture of the bonfire is out of copyright so we are free to use it!! 
She's also sent me the postcard of the Scouts and BP's letter to the 
Scouts. I can forward them to you if want. I've already sent them to 
my friendly Scout archivist. I've also told Phyllida I was doing the     
report and she's love to see the final copy as she was a Guide!     
Needless to say I've also told her about ARC!!                 Gillian Ellis. 



21 

 

Guiding history comes to life again this 
Summer at Gressenhall Museum.          

24th-29th August 

Guides and Rangers will be getting a taste of life 
as it was lived 80 years ago when they travel back in time to the Girlguiding 
Norfolk 1940s Camp. Gressenhall Farm and Workhouse Museum, near 
Dereham, is once again the venue for this archive-inspired project in which 
girls and their leaders aim to recreate wartime camp life as authentically as 
possible.                                                                                                                 
That means no mobile phones, nothing made of plastic and definitely no 
nail varnish! It also means sleeping in bell tents, cooking on wood fires and 
coping with meals prepared from rationed ingredients.                                 
But despite these “hardships”, girls are keen to join the camp and to take 
on the challenges it offers. Both Guides and Rangers will work on badges 
from the 1940s syllabus in a programme specially designed by volunteers at 
the county’s Archive Resource Centre in Coltishall. Last year’s campers  
made friends for life and achieved many things they would never have 
thought possible. They also enjoyed sourcing authentic pieces of kit,     
making their own gas mask boxes and wearing 1940s uniforms.                                        
This year new Sea Ranger uniforms have been purchased with the help of a 
legacy from Norfolk Ranger Guider Anne Carter, who was a firm supporter 
of the ARC. There will also be two “Anne Carter” badges to be awarded for 
outstanding achievement in both Guide and Ranger sections. 

Guides and Sea Rangers at 1940s camp in 2022 

Come and visit us! 
Guides and Rangers will 

be showing visitors 
around camp and 

would love to welcome    
members of the Trefoil 
Guild. The museum is 

open daily from 10am-
5pm and you will find 

us down on the      
Gressenhall Farm.  

Where guiding history comes 

Chris Bond 
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For Trefoil Fanfare May 2023 

The ARC has been as busy as ever taking parts in two events at the Forum 

recently, one with the Norfolk Record Office and the other with Girlguiding 

Anglia’s Big Day out. We loved being out and about again and have also  

enjoyed several sessions recently with Trefoil Guilds staying at Hautbois 

House visiting us. We are also in touch with Headquarter’s new Archivist 

who has    

received part 

of HQ         

collection 

from the salt 

mine in 

Cheshire for 

cataloguing. 

In the coming months we will be offering activities for Suffolk County Camp, 

preparing for Gressenhall Camp (see separate 

article). Then there is the North Norfolk     

Poppyline weekend to look forward to, as well 

as Heritage Open Days event on 9th and 10th 

September. The theme this year is Creativity 

Unwrapped. We would love you to visit and 

see our 

latest 

creative streak! 

People arrive at the ARC on a Monday 

sometimes to visit; we did enjoy three 

of our latest visitors who were so 

pleased to visit and see how things 

have moved onwards and  upwards! 

Helen Green. 
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Stalham Trefoil Guild 

We had an absolute ball (pardon the pun) 
at the end of April visiting the bowling alley 
to celebrate the coronation of Kings Charles 
and Queen Camila. To give the occasion its 
own special twist we dressed as either King 
Charles or Queen Camilla and had a Kings 
vs Queens competition. Queens won as 
girls are the best! We were also invited 
to the 1st Stalham Guides Street Party. 
We did have to retreat 
indoors to avoid the 
storms but we all had a 
lovely time and the 
Guides did an amazing 
job with decorating 
and food.                    
Hannah  Borrett 

Aylsham Trefoil Guild                                                                                            
For their meeting in May, we had a joint 80th 
Anniversary and Coronation party.  Some 
members came in 80s outfits, sporting leg 
warmers and brightly coloured tutus, whilst 
others opted to wear posh frocks and 
crowns. Food, of course, played an important 
part in the evening's festivities, with 80s   
favourite, including cheese and pineapple on 
sticks, vol-au-vents, celery sticks with cream 

cheese and devilled eggs, as well as a Coronation quiche. The delicious 80th 
Anniversary cake was made by the daughter of 
one of the members and took pride of place 
on the table. T here were also team games, a    
Coronation quiz, 80s music and lots of          
reminiscing about what people were doing in 
the 80s. A great evening was had by all.                                                         
     Julie Ashworth 
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There have been so many events this spring, so this is Fanfare has 24 pages! 

All members must give permission for the photograph to be used. Each  

Guild is responsible for getting permission from its members. When   photo-

graphs are submitted, it is assumed that the Guild has that permission.  

Please note that we have a dedicated email address for Fanfare! So send all 

future pictures, photographs and articles to that email address.                

Next Fanfare final submission date is 30/08/2023.        Alison Harris (Editor) 

          trefoil.fanfare@gmail.com                                                        

       (35, Westfield Road, Dereham. NR19 1JB) 

Diary Dates                                            

Put these date in your diary now! 

Saturday 

June 3rd 

Executive meeting at the Alec Bussey Centre 

for all Chairmen, Secretaries and Treasurers. 

Friday   June 

9th     2-4pm   

Millefleur Tea Party at Patteson Lodge 

Cakes, plants, tombola and a lovely tea! 

Saturday 

June 24th 

National Trefoil Annual Review in  Glasgow. 

Saturday  

July 22nd  

from 10 am  

Norfolk Trefoil Annual Review at the Willow 

Centre, Cringleford. am. Activities.             

pm. Annual Review, Speaker and tea. 

Saturday 

Sept 30th 

Norfolk Trefoil Quiz at Hethersett Village Hall. 

Saturday     

Nov 4th      

Executive meeting at the Alec Bussey      

Centre. 

Saturday Apr 

20th 2024 

Anglia Trefoil Annual Review at the Carnegie 

Centre    Thetford – Hosted by   Norfolk    

Trefoil Guild. 


